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CERTIFICATION OF THE ADDITIONAL 6 CENTS: 
WHAT DO I NEED TO KNOW!?!

What is the Certification Process?
The Healthy Hunger Free Kids Act makes an additional 6-cent reimbursement available for all lunch meals meeting the updated meal pattern requirements on October 1, 2012, and no earlier.  

In order to be eligible to receive this additional reimbursement, the CDE Office of School Nutrition (OSN) must certify that the School Food Authority (SFA) is in compliance with the requirements of the final meal pattern rule published in the Federal Register on January 26, 2012. 

The HHFKA limits the 6-cent per lunch reimbursement to only those SFAs certified by the CDE OSN as being in compliance with the updated lunch and breakfast meal patterns.  


Are we Required to Complete Certification?

YES, all SFAs are required to meet the new meal patterns and be certified for the additional 6-cent reimbursement.  

What is the Flash Drive I Received in the Mail?

The CDE Office of School Nutrition mailed every SFA a flash drive on July 27, 2012. The flash drive contains all of the documents that must be submitted for Certification. The SFA will complete all of the required documents and save them onto the flash drive. The flash drive will be mailed back to the CDE OSN for review. NO OTHER DOCUMENTS ARE DUE TO THE CDE OSN FOR THE CERTIFICATION PROCESS.


How Do I Complete the Certification Process?

What Happens After I Send the Flash Drive to the CDE OSN?
Once all required documents are obtained, the CDE OSN will review all of the USDA Worksheets and Simplified Nutrient Assessments/nutrient analyses to ensure compliance with the new meal patterns. The CDE OSN has 60 days from the date a completed submission is received to review and approve or deny it. If the SFA submits documents prior to October 1, 2012, the CDE OSN has until November 30 to process the materials. Once the SFA’s materials are approved, the CDE OSN will e-mail the SFA a signed copy of the Attestation Statement. The claim system will be adjusted to include the additional 6 cents per lunch meal starting the month that the Certification documents reflect.


Whom Do I Call for Help?
*To access the Certification Training and additional resources, visit the Certification webpage of the CDE OSN website: http://www.cde.state.co.us/cdenutritran/nutriCertification.htm




Katie Jackson


Senior Consultant


Office of School Nutrition


303-866-6759
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Complete the online Certification training and email the certificate of completion to the CDE OSN.


Complete the site identification list and the menu checklist for each menu that is submitted; save to the flash drive.


Complete the USDA Worksheets and Simplified Nutrient Assessment for each menu;* save to the flash drive. *A nutrient analysis may be submitted in place of the Simplified Nutrient Assessment.


Copy all menus and the Attestation Statement to the flash drive.


Return the flash drive to the CDE OSN using the provided return envelope.











